HILLSBOROUGH SENIOR CLUB - CHAPTER B
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES - March 14, 2024
Website: WWW.HSCCB.org

Acting President Ed Bertin called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m. We saluted the flag and sang “God
Bless America”. Maria Maresca read a reflection regarding spring and new life. She also talked about
Leprechauns.

All Board members were in attendance, except Pat Famula and Bob Harris.
Secretary Report: Dotty Capra - Minutes from previous month were accepted as posted to the website.

Treasurer Report: Giulio Capra read the Treasurer’s Report. It was accepted as read.

Lee Santaromita, from Social Services, informed us of March - May Meditative Yoga workshops sponsored
by Avalon Assisted Living, registration required. AARP is offering a “safe driving” class. NJ Motot Vehicle
Mobile unit will be issuing REALIDs March 25 — March 28. Registration is required for both.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Financial Secretary: Marianne Jones — Nothing to report.

Corresponding Secretary: Robin Gaber — There was one birthday and one anniversary. Both declined
recognition. We sang Happy Birthday/Anniversary to all March birthday & anniversary folks.

Membership: Maria Maresca — thanked Debbie Francolin for heading committee for 8 years. Also
Maria asked members to let her know if there are any changes to your information.

Sunshine Committee: Kathy Melilli — sent 6 get well cards and one sympathy card last month. Let Kathy
know if anyone needs to receive a card.

Trips: Vivien Merritt — One ticket available for Irish Cabaret. Bus boards at 10 a.m. Tickets still available
for Dutch Apple dinner Theater. Still openings for Kentucky Derby in May. June South Pacific trip and
September Mackinac Island trip will be on sale in April.

Community Affairs: Shirish Parehk — Nothing to report.

Publicity: Bob Harris — No report.

NEW BUSINESS.

— Today’s entertainment is provided by Caitlyn from Foothills. Katie Moody provided information and a
demonstration on Irish dancing.

—  Spring luncheon will be next month. The theme is 1960’s; you can dress-up. There will be prizes for
best outfit. A $20 refund will be given to those in attendance who pre purchased a ticket.

— Spring luncheon committee will meet after this meeting.

— John Sudia will be playing at Bridgewater Wellness Center on March 15 from 11 a.m. to 12 noon.

— Reminder, tomorrow’s trip is Irish Cabaret at Hunterdon Hills Playhouse. Bus boards 10 a.m.

Raffle tickets winners were called. Congratulations to all.

Ed Bertin announced that he is resigning. It turns out that he is still elected VP and also doing the work of
the President. It is a lot of work to handle both positions. He tried his best, but it’s just too much. Ed also
stated that Nancy Bertin is resigning as Trustee.

Ken Wetzel motioned to adjourn, Rick Artz 2nd. Meeting ended 2:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Dotty Capra, Recording Secretary



